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5 August 2019 

 

Gordon Kirkby 
Chair of Bylong Coal Project IPC Panel 
Independent Planning Commission  
 

By email: ipcn@ipcn.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Mr Kirkby 
 
Bylong Coal Project SSD 14_6367 (“Project”) – Conditional Gateway Certificate  
 
1. We act for the Bylong Valley Protection Alliance (BVPA). 

 
2. We refer to the letter from Anna Summerhayes, Acting Executive Director – 

Secretariat, dated 1 August 2019, in which Ms Summerhayes stated that our client 
had been granted an extension to make a submission, until 1pm today, Monday 5 
August 2019, in respect to the expired Gateway Certificate. 
 

3. In this regard, please find attached a memorandum of advice prepared by Tim 
Robertson SC. Our client notes that Mr Robertson has concluded that a current 
Gateway Certificate is required at the time of the determination of the Project.   
 

4. We are also instructed to respond to the following points raised by the Proponent in 
its cover letter to the IPC dated 23 July 2019 (Proponent’s Letter): 
 

a. As to paragraph [2] of the Proponent’s Letter, our client notes that the 
Gateway Certificate clearly indicates that it will be current for a period of 5 
years from 15 April 2014. Accordingly, our client considers that it was 
incumbent on the Proponent, as the holder of the Gateway Certificate, to be 
aware of the period of currency of the Gateway Certificate.  
 

b. As to paragraph [3] of the Proponent’s Letter, our client is not aware of any 
duty at law that requires the IPC to determine an SSD application ‘as 
expeditiously as possible’ or to determine the Project application prior to the 
expiry of the Gateway Certificate.  

 

5. Please contact me on (02) 9262 6989 if you would like to discuss this letter. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
EDO NSW 
 

 
 
Brendan Dobbie 
Acting Principal Solicitor. 
 
Enclosure: Memorandum of Advice of Tim Robertson SC 
Our Ref: 1522462 
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